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was astounded that the department could interpret his July des-
patch as intervening in any way with Cuban sovereignty, because
he had only made suggestions, just as the mission itself had
made suggestions; Cuba was free to determine whether it should
adopt any recommendations made at any time by the U.S. govern-
ment. He reinforced some of his original arguments and attempted
to clarify others. He also pointed out that Lt. Frank Southard,
a White mission member ﬁho had returned to Cuba early in Septem-
ber, agreed with him that the present time might not be the most
propitious for instituting the reforms.32

Another related despatch is a 24 September 1942 letter from
Duggan to Braden, thanking him for two personal letters regard-
ing the legislation and his objections to it. Duggan wrote that
Braden's last despatch, together with Lt. Southard's report, had
given the department a better understanding of the arguments
which Braden had advanced in his July despatch. Because both
Braden's and the department's positions were now evident, Duggan
felt Braden would agree fhat no formal response to Braden's last
communication was necessary. The letter closed, '"With best
wishes, Yours very sincerely, Laurence Duggan,'" and although
short, numbered at least a dozen lines.33

This "2% or 3-line letter" from Duggan, Braden testified,

brought to an abrupt end the friendship which had existed be-

tween the two men--"From the moment he wrote that one letter to



